
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

This time last year I wrote in my newsletter: “We are already excited about the next term.” Having completed a very busy Autumn 
Term 2019, we were already looking forward to our programme for the Spring and Summer terms of 2020. 

However, it didn’t take long for learning at our school (and life in general) to become very different than anticipated. 

Whilst our teachers continued to carefully craft lessons, they now also had had to consider if, how and especially where their pupils 
would be accessing that learning.  

When children returned to school, much had changed. It was dominated by hand washing and staying in bubbles. Friends and adults 
were in one day and not the next, absent for weeks at a time and perhaps teaching from a distance. We still continue with different 
start and finish times, one way areas, eating lunch in the classroom and restricted use of the playground.  

Teachers were alarmed that previous learning was quickly forgotten and that too many in their classes had not been able to join in 
remote lessons, leading to lost learning. 

Thankfully, something did not change – our pupils! On their return to school they were the same ‘ready to learn’, friendly, smiley 
selves. They put their trust in the adults teaching and helping them. 

What also remained the same was our ambition for their learning, our passion to teach and help, to plan engaging lessons and 
experiences. To be creative in finding solutions and be forward thinking. To do what is right. 

So, what does 2020 teach us about forward planning? Should we be less excited about 2021? Should we not make plans for the 
future? Should we put life on hold until everyone has received the vaccine and the virus is largely beaten?  

In the Nativity story, Mary didn’t plan on having a baby. She and Joseph were told quite unexpectedly to travel a long distance. They 
hoped to find a comfortable place to stay but were given a stable. And, imagine the difficult of giving birth without a nurse at hand. 
Then suddenly they had to manage all these visitors as if it was normal to have angels, shepherds and wise men arriving 
unannounced to worship your first born child. Finally, they were told not to return to their home but to flee the country as the King 
wanted their baby killed. 

What we can learn from 2000 years ago, this year and any in between is that we have to be prepared to be flexible, that plans may 
change, to not be surprised when the unexpected happens. What matters however is how we manage change or any set-back. To 
not to take adversity personally, to be patient and behave responsibly. To learn from and move on. Not to blame but to take positive 
action. To think of solutions and be ready to adjust our plans. Not to be beaten by it no matter how long or how hard it seems to get. 
To know that we are not alone and to talk to others and work out a solution together. And also remember, there are always people 
who have it even harder than us and yet they manage with a smile and with dignity. They show true resilience. 

I for one am again looking forward to a lot of things in the new year. My diary is full of planned activities and events for 2021. Not 
least the pantomime on 21st January. But first, I cannot wait to spend quality time with my family and then for your return on 
Tuesday 5th January.  

In the meantime: be safe, be kind.  

Merry Christmas 

 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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This week in our Christmas bumper newsletter: 

 What has been achieved in recent D&T weeks? 

 Christmas dinner 

 Talent Shows 

 End of term certificates 

 Family board games 

 Competition results 

 Year 2 Nativity 



 

 

 

 

that have been read in classes this week 

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chanukah - The Festival of Lights 

Chanukah means ‘dedication’ in Hebrew, and it is 

the name of the Jewish festival of lights. 

The dedication is for the temple in Jerusalem and 

candles are lit for eight nights to celebrate this. 

Presents are often given on every night of Chanukah. 

It dates back to two centuries before the beginning 

of Christianity. 

In the western calendar, Chanukah or Hanukah is 

celebrated in November or December. 

Happy Chanukah to our Jewish community. 

 

Shane 5T, 

demonstrated how 

to use a number line 

to count on in 7s. He 

also researched one 

of his favourite 

animals, the horse, 

creating a lovely 

poster 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Practising our scissor skills to cut 

Christmas tree and snowmen. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT YEAR ALL DAY/HALF DAY 

04.01.2021 Staff training day   School closed for children 

21.01.2021 Wizard of Oz pantomime All All 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The school was again happy to offer all pupils and staff a free Christmas Lunch this year. Despite having to eat this in 

class it was much appreciated – as you can see above from the thumbs up. Each dinner had to be put in a separate 

container. Special thanks to Michelle and her kitchen team for preparing this delicious feast.  



 

 

 

 

Times Table Badges awarded to: 
 
First Times Tables Badge: 
Maria 4R 

Ali 4R 

Beau 4R 

Bernice 4R 

Rolexx 4R 
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Testing Covid positive in the next few days until 20th December 
 

If a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms within 48 hours of 

being in school (ie up to Sunday 20th December), the school is asked to assist in identifying close contacts and 

advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school. 

In that case contact us through:  covid@princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk until 24th December.  

Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms more than 48 
hours since being in school (ie after Monday 21st December), the school should not be contacted. Parents and carers 
should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace. 
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